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National Medical Laboratory Professionals Week is April 22-28

There are approximately 300,000 clinical laboratory science practitioners in the United States. The clinical laboratory professional has continued to play an increasing role in the diagnosis and prevention of disease since the 1920’s when this career group began.  For many people, laboratory testing is an invisible side of medical care.  However, according to the American Society of Clinical Pathology, up to 80 percent of health care decisions, from diagnosis through therapy and prognosis, are derived from clinical laboratory tests.

According to the US Bureau of Labor Statistics more than 10 billion lab tests are performed in the US each year.  More testing will be required more frequently as Americans continue to age.

Laboratory Manual Now on Web Page

The laboratory resource manual is now available on the St. Peter’s Web page (stpetershealthcare.org).  To access this manual from the web page, click on “Publications” and then “Laboratory Resource Manual.”  This manual includes a list of all tests with the reference ranges, collection and transport requirements and the test schedule.  It also includes policies on collection and labeling of specimens.

Atlas Update

As mentioned in the July 2006 newsletter, St. Peter’s Bender Laboratory began offering the Atlas online order entry system for our outreach clients.  This system also provides access to real time lab results through the Internet.  It maintains a database of lab results, notifies the client as they arrive, and tracks incomplete orders.  Here is what some of our clients who are using the system have to say about Atlas:

“Atlas takes away any chance for mistakes by transcription.  It has streamlined the whole send out process.  The system is very user friendly, and makes tracking specimens easier.  You can see the whole process of the specimen right in the computer.  We would highly recommend the system to other offices.”

If interested in this service, please contact Mary Lou Chaikowski at 525-1482 for further information.

Pre-Admission Testing Revision

The Pre-admission Testing staff and the Transfusion Service have revised policies affecting specimens drawn for either Type and Screen or Type and Crossmatch.  We are now asking patients who come to PAT more than one week prior to surgery to return to ANY of the St. Peter’s draw sites one or two days prior to surgery. 

This change has been implemented to reduce the number of patients requiring these tests to be repeated on the day of surgery.  In compliance with DOH regulations, the Transfusion Service cannot use any specimens older than 7 days for testing.  Therefore, any patients who come in prior to a week before surgery must be redrawn and retested.  This change will alleviate delays in the start of surgery and unnecessary stat testing.  It will also allow the Transfusion Service to order any special blood products the patient may need in advance.

Blue Shield of Northeastern New York:

Effective May 1, 2007, St. Peter’s Bender Laboratory will no longer be able to provide home draw services to those patients possessing the following Blue Shield insurance plan codes:

Traditional Blue POS 200 (Series)


Traditional Blue Aqua or Aqua II


Community Blue CHP 201


Community Blue FHP 201


Community Blue HNY 201


Community Blue Medicaid MCO 501


Community Blue SB 601, 651, 652, or 653


Community Blue HMO 200 (Series)


Community Blue HMO 100 (Series)


Community Blue HMO 299

St. Peter’s Bender Laboratory did not make this decision.  We have been diligently attempting to gain access to these plans for several years.  Unfortunately, we will not be allowed entry into these specified plans.  Please contact LabCorp for home draw alternatives for these patients.

We sincerely apologize for any inconvenience this may cause for your patients.  We will continue to dialog with Blue Shield in hopes that entry can be reinstated at a later time. 

Ask the Director

Q:  With the recent announcement awarding the United Healthcare contract to LabCorp, can 

St. Peter’s still accept patients having United Healthcare or The Empire Plan insurance?

A:  Yes.  St. Peter’s has a separate contract with United Healthcare.  Therefore, we can still accept those patients with The Empire Plan or United Healthcare Insurance.  As a reminder, we also participate with CDPHP and can perform all lab work for your patients.

Feedback

Your comments and suggestions are always welcome.  Please contact Angela D. Miczek by phone at (518) 525-1470, or by E-mail at amiczek@stpetershealthcare.org.
A Newsletter From St. Peter’s Bender Laboratory	             Russell Newkirk, M.D., Medical  Director	





Volume 4, Issue 1								April, 2007











Page 2 of 2

[image: image2.png]St. Peter’s Bender

Lab Reports



